
Philippines
And if you spend yourselves in behalf of the hungry and satisfy the needs 

of the oppressed, then your light will rise in the darkness... 
Isaiah 58:10

Beth Wier

Dear friends,

Hello again from the Philippines!  I hope this finds you well.  We are doing well here, but our schedules 
continue to be quite intense!  (Hence, this newsletter is getting to you VERY late…!)   We are in an 
interesting season of having VERY little staff, right after making our big move of the Hope House kids to 
the Hope For All Children property!  But I believe that the Lord is really at work during this time, and we 
are very hopeful and excited for what He is doing and what He will bring out of it!

As I mentioned last month, we moved the Hope House kiddos to their (AMAZING!) 
new house on the Hope For All Children property the week before Christmas.  We 
celebrated Christmas in the new house and had a great time!  We did do our annual 
cookie baking, but this year, because of all of the craziness with moving, we baked 
on New Year’s Day!  (So they were more like New Year’s cookies than Christmas 
cookies….)   We still enjoyed it, and the girls gave cookies to the other families 
and kids in our community, (and of course, enjoyed some themselves!).   This year, 
I had run across a variation of one of the types of cookies we usually do, and we did 
a little different version that looked like a paw print!  The girls really enjoyed making 
those,  and  it  was  kind  of  a  tribute  to  our  beloved  dog,  Macy,  who  we  lost  in 
September.   We are still missing her!

Also, our other dog, Maya, has been having some health problems in the last 
several months!   Out of the blue, a little more than a month after Macy 
passed away, Maya started having some problems moving around.  The vet 
has been doing some treatments on her and actually let her stay at his clinic 
in Davao for a while so that we wouldn’t have to drive her back and forth.  For 
a while, she was actually having trouble walking and putting weight on her 
back legs, but she has been improving, and we are hopeful that she will fully 
recover!  Please join us in praying that she will recover quickly!
We celebrated several birthdays recently as well.  One of 

the girls who came to us last June celebrated her 7th birthday last month.  She 
was VERY cute opening her gifts and celebrating her birthday for the first time at 
the Hope House.  Now that we have a lot of kiddos, it can be hard for the little 

ones  to  wait  for  their  birthdays  to  come when they  are 
celebrating all of the other kids’ birthdays throughout the 
year!   So she was very excited to finally get to celebrate 
HER birthday!  It was the first birthday we celebrated in the 
new house too, so that was a lot of fun.  One of our little 
guys especially  liked the cake,  as you can see from this 
picture of him licking the plate…!  

We celebrated another birthday before the month was over.  It was the birthday 
of the youngest of the first three sisters that came to us in 2016.  She turned 17 
years old!!  She was 9 when she came to us.  It is SO hard to believe that the 
youngest of our first three girls is now 17!  Good thing the rest of us are not 
getting older!!  (Haha — I wish!) 
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New Year’s Cookies!!

Maya with one of our little guys

Our newest 17-year-old 
with a new book and study 

guide for her birthday 



In between our two girls’ birthdays, we celebrated a special birthday 
of our team leader, Mike.  He turned 50, and Hope For All Children 
gave him a surprise party!   It was a lot of fun, and we were blessed 
to be able to celebrate his big day AND to be able to actually keep it 
a surprise!  (As you might imagine, it’s quite a challenge to pull off


Speaking of Mike, I wanted to take this opportunity to honor him and 
his  wife  Jeannette.   They  are  amazing  leaders,  and  they  give  so 
selfl
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We were so happy to have our friend Angela here with us again last month.  
She is SUCH a blessing when she is here, and this time, she helped us with a 
special  project…lice  shampooing!!     It  came  to  my  attention  (in  an 
unfortunate way…) that some of the kids had lice again! (Or still?!)  Ugh!  So, I 
went on a mission to eradicate lice from the Hope House.  (And from me!)  
Yes, I unfortunately got lice again….   This is the second time I have had it, 
and again, it was SO itchy that it was actually a relief to fi
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For  this  month’s  cultural  note,  I  thought  I  would  share  about  something  that  I  have  often  found 
interesting in the Philippines.  Several years ago, I noticed at the Hope House that when the staff
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Many blessings!

Beth

Our two AMAZING paintings!

One of our little ones getting 
treated with lice shampoo


